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Now Celebrating our 24th year of Publication 

Chris Sarnowski 
 

2012 Nats - 3rd place 1/2A combat - 4th place Speed Limit  

2012 Wings over Niagara - 2nd place F2D combat - 3rd place Speed Limit 

 2012 District I Advanced Division Season Championship - 2nd place 

 



14-Apr  Middlesex, NJ 

  Speed Limit and single elimination 1/2A 

21-Apr  GX Icebreaker      GX site to be determined 

28-Apr    

5-May  GX Shootout     GX site to be determined 

12-May  Mothers Day   

18&19-May NEST Spring Fly In (control line stunt)   Wrentham, MA 

19-May  Gil's Combat Meet     Hershey, PA 

  Speed Limit and single elimination 1/2A 

26-May  Wingbuster Spring Championship  GX Halifax, MA 

2-Jun  Eastern Mass Invitational   F2D Halifax, MA 

9-Jun  Brodak Week-June 11th to 15th   

16-Jun  Brodak Week-June 11th to 15th   

23-Jun  Len Minick Memorial    GX East Hampton, CT 

30-Jun  Wingbuster Summer Sizzler   F2D Halifax, MA 

7-Jul       

13&14-Jul F2D Team Trials     Muncie, Indiana 

15to20th-Jul Nats Week-July 15th to 20th    Muncie, Indiana 

21-Jul 

28-Jul  Wingbuster Summer Classic   GX Halifax, MA 

4-Aug  East Coast Championships    Hershey, PA 

11-Aug  Wingbuster CL Stunt Fun Fly    Halifax, MA 

17&18-Aug Lee Stunt Contest     Lee, MA 

18-Aug  Central Mass Championships   GX E.Brookfield, MA 

25-Aug  Salmon River Shootout    GX East Hampton, CT 

1-Sep  New England Championships   GX Halifax, MA 

7-Sep  Sanford Jet Rally/Mass Cup    GX Sanford, ME 

7&8-Sep Mass Cup Stunt Contest     Wrentham, MA 

15-Sep  Middlesex, NJ 

  Speed Limit and single elimination 1/2A 

22-Sep   

29-Sep  Wingbuster Fall Championship   GX Halifax, MA 

5&6-Oct NEST Fall Profile Stunt     Wrentham, MA 

5-Oct  October Air War-Saturday Contest   Vincentown, NJ 

  Speed Limit and single elimination 1/2A 

6-Oct  Wingbuster Shootout     F2D Halifax, MA 

13-Oct  Fall Finale Combat Tournament   GX Halifax, MA 

20-Oct  Eastern Mass Championship   F2D Halifax, MA 

27-Oct     Fall Fly-Off post season contest       GX Halifax, MA 

2013 Schedule 
( all events still very tentative-there will be adjustments ) 

         

           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For more info contact: 

 

Neil Simpson  129 Podunk Road East Brookfield, MA 01515 

Phone: 508-867-8702 

E-mail: podunk129@charter.net 

 



 

 

 

 
34 SWEET ARROW DRIVE 

HUMMELSTOWN, PA 17036 

(717) 566-3810  6-10 pm est 

PHIL CARTIER 

 

PHIL IS THE COMBAT FLYER”S SOURCE FOR 

FOAM CORES 

 A QUALITY PRODUCT AT A FAIR PRICE. 

 

CORES SOLD FOUR BOXES PER SET 

 

ALSO FOAMY COMBAT KITS INCLUDING THE 

LIL HACKER  

AND THE 

 NEW COREHOUSE F2D COMBAT 

LIGHTWEIGHT AND HIGH PERFORMACE  

AT 265G 

 

ALSO SPECIALITY INCLUDING  

BLADDER SUPPLIES AND COMPOSITE TUBES 

 

CALL FOR LATEST PRICING 

AND ADDITIONAL INFO 

 

Visit  

Mark Rudner’s 

F2D News 

www.homestead.com/F2DNews 

New England 

Combat News 

Website 

www.homestead.com/necn 

FROM THE EDITOR: New England Combat News exists, not to make a profit, but rather, to promote control line combat in New England.  It is 

distributed without charge to those readers who participate in New England combat contests or who support these contests through donations to 

the New England contest fund. The subscription rate is $10.00/year for people who do not meet the above criterion. If you have information you 

would like to see in this newsletter please call or write: 

 

NEIL SIMPSON       129 PODUNK ROAD     EAST BROOKFIELD, MA 01515 

 PHONE: 508-867-8702 (Home after 6:00pm)    E-MAIL: podunk129@charter.net 

 

If you make a donation or if you subscribe to this newsletter make the check payable to NEIL SIMPSON …...Donations go into the New England 

Contest Fund and are used to cover the cost of running New England control line combat contests. IF YOU WANT TO RUN A CONTROL LINE  

COMBAT CONTEST IN NEW ENGLAND AND YOU NEED HELP (FINANCIAL OR OTHERWISE) CALL OR WRITE NEW ENGLAND 

COMBAT NEWS. We want to continue to help make New England a “Hot Spot” for control line combat. New England Combat News is your 

newsletter-USE IT. Control line combat is your sport-PROMOTE IT.   

NOW AVAILABLE 
A new stock of Delrin venturies and metal motor mounts 

 

Venturies are complete with “O” ring and will fit a variety of engines 

available in .250 (1/4”) bore, but I will bore to any size you like - $10.00 ea 

 

Metal motor mounts-made from 60/61 T6 drilled for 4/40 engine bolts and for 6/32 mounting, step down fits small 

case engines (OS32-OS25’s), step up fits large case (FP40-LA40-Fox36) Besides fitting many engines it’s easy to 

make adjustments (engine offset  and engine incidence), they will last just about forever - $10.00 per pair 

 

Yankee Nipper full size plans 

      Plans show hopper hard tank but can easily be set up with bladder fuel system - $12.00 ea  

 

Yankee Nipper pine center ribs - as shown on plans (3/4” white pine) in case of broken wing cores, simply cut old 

ones off and re-core - $5.00 ea 

 

From time to time, I have other items in stock – needle valve assemblies, props, bellcranks etc.  

 

Always include $5.00 for priority mail 

 

Contact:   Jim Carpenter      4L Arrow Drive     Salem, NH 03079 

          603-898-3134     OldRustyLines@aol.com  



Combat DVD’s 
Mike has just finished making a DVD 

of the 2004 Word Champs and the 

2003 World Cup in the Ukraine 

Contact: 

Mike  Willcox 

1927 Running Springs 

Kingwood, TX 77339 

EMOWILLCOX@AOL.COM 

Kitting It Together 
Larry Driskill 

6806 Third 

Lubbock, TX 79416 

806-796-3747 

Nats Winning 

1/2A LiteHawk Kits, 

Engines and supplies 

kit@llano.net 



 

Here we are, another season just about to lift off.  In the US, this year's F2D circuit will kick off with the 

March Madness, March 16-17, in Phoenix, Arizona.  Unfortunately I won't be able to make it since I'm now 

based in Europe, but Lance and the boys never fail to put on an awesome contest so I encourage anyone who 

can make it there to do so.  This is a Team Trials year, so it's time to start whipping those reflexes back into 

shape! 

 

Out here in Denmark, the thaw is not yet on.  Nonetheless, this weekend we had our first training of the year 

out at the Penguin Club in Borup (an awesome site, complete with heated clubhouse, about 40 minutes west 

of Copenhagen).  Henning Forbech made the 2.5 hour drive down from Aarhus, and Ole Bjerager gave me a 

lift from town.  The others were apparently too scared of the cold.  More circle time for the three of us!   

 

It was a bit nippy in the morning (probably around 28 or 30 Fahrenheit), which wasn't so noticeable until 

the first time I had to needle an engine.  At those temperatures, the prop blast will suck the heat out of your 

fingers in no time flat.  It was a good day of flying, though.  We got in about 10 or 11 matches each.  Some-

thing interesting that I noticed while flying on snow for only the second time in my life was that, on a cloudy 

day, there isn't much contrast between the ground and the sky.  I suppose if it were actually snowing, it 

would be pretty surreal.   

 

Speaking of Denmark, in the spring (long after the thaw!) there will be a World Cup competition in Aal-

borg, Denmark on May 18-19.  Since I'm living out here now, I hope I can help our guys in the US come out 

here for some international competitions.  If you're thinking you might like to check it out, just let me know.  

I'll be happy to do whatever I can to assist.  We're hoping the Aalborg World Cup will get a good turnout.  

Henning Forbech has put up a web page with more info (http://www.f2d.dk/konk/danish-worldcup-

2013.htm).  One interesting feature is that they're planning to offer a minimum of 3 matches for every com-

petitor, by arranging one extra round for anybody who had the misfortune of going out 0-2.  It's of course 

not an outcome that anybody wants to see, but perhaps the extra guaranteed bit of flying will be enough to 

tip the expected returns in favor of making the trip.  It'll be great if we can get a strong American showing 

here! 

 

In other news, I recently received word that Bobby Mears won a speed limit combat contest with an electric 

model.  From our subsequent conversation it sounds like he sees a lot of room for improvement, but I think 

it's a great milestone for electrics.  Lothar Hentschel in Germany recently reported that he broke the 24 sec-

onds/10 laps barrier with his electric F2D model.  Over Christmas I picked up a few more motors to test, 

and am hoping to one-up him in the coming weeks. Interestingly, we each discovered that LiPo batteries 

don't hold up well in the cold.  Lothar says that, by heating his battery to around 85 degrees Fahrenheit just 

before the flight, he was able to get maximum power out of it on a winter's day.  Apparently this is a prob-

lem that doesn't only affect toy airplanes, at least according to the recent New York Times report on a failed 

DC-Boston road trip of an electric car using similar battery chemistry...  Anyway, in Texas or California 

this shouldn't be much of an issue, but if anyone in the frozen north is planning to experiment with electric 

before winter's end, it's something to keep in mind (don't be discouraged!).  

 

I guess that's about it for now.  Remember the new streamer dimensions for this year (1.5 meters string, 2.5 

meters of paper), and especially the new scoring rules (match stops as soon as both streamers are cut).  Ini-

tial tests with the new streamers seem to show an increase in the number of cuts, which would be great to see 

if it holds up in competition.  It will also be interesting to see how combat is affected by the new match ter-

mination rules.  Please see the resources page of the F2DNews website (http://f2dnews.homestead.com/

Resources.html) to pick up a copy of this year's rules. 

 

Happy Flying! 
 

F2D News - February 2013 

Mark Rudner 

rudner@mit.edu 



Rumors Facts Etc 
CONTEST FUND: This month we received a very generous donation to the contest fund from Mister Len 

Thibault.  

Thank you Len. 

 

MACA: The current group of MACA officers are working hard to breathe new life into the organization 

and combat in general. The time is “now” to support their efforts by sending in your 2013 membership fee. 

Support the newsletter, as well, with articles and contest reports. The newsletters have been great reading. 

They can continue to be great if we support new editor, Chris Sarnowski, by supplying him with material. 

 

NATS: Speaking of breathing life back into things, Chris Gay, again this year, is cd’ing the “Nats”.  The 

2013 Nationals  has a chance to again be very well attended. I encourage my fellow New Englanders and 

readers everywhere to support Mister Gay’s efforts through your participation. I sincerely believe for com-

bat to flourish the nationals needs to be restored to a place of prominence. The event that everyone attends. 

We can all help make that happen by making the trip to Muncie in 2013. 

 

2013 CONTESTS: The schedule is starting to come together. Permits are in place for Salmon River, East 

Brookfield and all the contests at the Wingbuster Club Field. These contests will happen and the dates are 

quite firm, as well. 

Thank you to combat photographer extraordinaire, Mister Jeff Vader, for a another  

season’s worth of great photos. You truly make both this publication and our website  

infinitely better by sharing your fine work with us. 



Capturing the Action 
Jeff Vader Photos 



Capturing the Action 
Jeff Vader Photos 



Date Description Category Amount

BALANCE 8/31/2012 869.00

9/8/2012 Horizon Air Meet Trophy Expense -6.00

9/16/2012 Wingbuster Invitational Permit-Sanction Expense -20.00

9/16/2012 Wingbuster Invitational Trophy Expense -4.00

9/16/2012 Wingbuster Invitational Entry Fees 120.00

9/16/2012 Chris Sarnowski Contribution 5.00

9/16/2012 Rick Clark Contribution 35.00

9/23/2012 Canceled NH Contest Permit-Sanction Expense -25.00

9/30/2012 Wingbuster Model Airplane Club Donation Expense -250.00

10/7/2012 Canceled Leominster Contest Permit-Sanction Expense -25.00

10/9/2012 Larry Scarinzi Contribution 20.00

10/14/2012 New England Championships Entry Fees 240.00

10/14/2012 New England Championships Trophy Expense -315.00

10/14/2012 New England Championships Permit-Sanction Expense -20.00

10/14/2012 Chris Sarnowski Contribution 10.00

10/14/2012 Brian Stas Contribution 10.00

10/14/2012 Joe Fustolo Contribution 20.00

10/21/2012 Fall Finale Entry Fees 105.00

10/21/2012 Fall Finale Permit-Sanction Expense -20.00

10/21/2012 Fall Finale Trophy Expense -6.00

10/28/2012 Wingbuster Shootout Entry Fees 75.00

10/28/2012 Wingbuster Shootout Permit-Sanction Expense -20.00

10/28/2012 Wingbuster Shootout Trophy Expense -6.00

11/4/2012 Season Ending Awards Trophy Expense -344.00

11/4/2012 2012 Season End Hats T-Shirt-Hat Expense -143.00

11/4/2012 Fall Fly-Off Permit-Sanction Expense -20.00

11/4/2012 Fall Fly-Off Trophy Expense -6.00

11/4/2012 Fall Fly-Off Entry Fees 165.00

11/4/2012 Rick Clark Contribution 5.00

11/4/2012 Joe Fustolo Contribution 5.00

11/11/2012 Eastern Mass Finale Entry Fees 105.00

11/11/2012 Eastern Mass Finale Permit-Sanction Expense -20.00

11/11/2012 Eastern Mass Championships Trophy Expense -8.00

11/11/2012 Chris Sarnowski Contribution 15.00

11/21/2012 2012 Streamers (366qty) Streamer Expense -69.00

11/23/2012 Streamer String (6 Rolls) Streamer Expense -16.00

1/5/2013 Will Rogers Contribution 100.00

2/5/2013 Len Thibault Contribution 50.00

9/1/2012 - 2/20/2013 -258.00

BALANCE 2/20/2013 611.00

TOTAL INFLOWS 1,085.00

TOTAL OUTFLOWS -1,343.00

NET TOTAL -258.00

New England Contest Fund
9/1/2012 through 2/20/2013

2/19/2013 Page 1



 

MACA APPLICATION AND RENEWAL FORM 
 mail to : MACA, c/o GENE BERRY, 4610 89th Street, Lubbock, TX 79424  

(Please write your AMA Number on your Check.) 

 

 Name                                                                                                                       Date  ____________                               

 

AMA Number                                        AMA Category   JR. [  ]; SR. [  ]; OP. [  ]; CD. [  ]; Other ­____________                        

 

Address                                                                                                               Telephone (         )________________                      

 

City                                                                                     State                      Zip Plus Four                           - ________                  

 

E-Mail Address _______________________________________Forum login name____________________________                  

 

Birth Date                                   Male [   ]  Female [   ]       Competition Flyer [   ]     Sport Flyer [   ]         Non Flyer [   ] 

 

Club/ Clubs Affiliation  __________________________________________________________________________                    

 

Please rate your preference of flying 1 through 10 with 1 being most preferred. 

Combat:   1/2A [   ],   Fast [    ],   Slow [    ],   Super Slow [    ],   FAI [    ];     Stunt [    ];    Racing [    ];     Carrier [    ];     

Speed [    ];      Free Flight [     ];        R/C [     ];    Other   [    ]                                                                                               

 

ANNUAL DUES:   $ 30.00  (U.S. Funds Only) 

$ 6.00 for each additional family member at same address (No Newsletter) 

 

DONATIONS       F2D Pitman Fund $                          Other (Specify)                           $_________          

 

Be sure to include your forum login name so that you can be granted access to the members section.  

__________________ 
 

 

 

 


